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Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on 8th July 2014 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs Rivers (Chairman), J Smith, Mrs P Homewood, Mrs S Mash, D Lewis, N Thom, P Venning, 8 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk) 
2933.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Community Warden Lee Kidd & PCSO Julia Ghost
2934.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration Councillors' Interests and related matters; None


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33;  None 
At this point the meeting was adjourned for the Public Session
2935.  To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 10th June 2014: Confirmed and signed as a correct record.
2936.   Matters Arising: See Clerk's Report. The Clerk also added that she had received the revised grant application form which will be sent off shortly.
2937.
Planning Applications: (Previously circulated to Councillors)


14/00691/AS  David's Cottage, 3A The Street – Demolition of existing garage & erection of a single storey side extension & two new dormer windows to front roof space.  After a short discussion Cllrs agreed to fully support this application.

14/00718/AS  Land west of & adjacent Budds House Cottage, Budds Lane – Erection of a barn for forestry management.  After a brief discussion Cllrs agreed to fully support this application.
2938.
To review the current situation on the shop and consider whether a shop committee is desirable and create:  Cllr Smith gave an update on the situation as he saw it.  After a full discussion it was proposed that 1) Cllr Smith should visit the shop that it is thought the proposed buyer already runs 2) Clerk to write to ABC to let them know that marketing of the shop has not taken place continuously and 3) that Cllr Smith talk to Roger Parker of VOICES and would get feedback for the September meeting.  Seconded by Cllr Lewis and agreed. It was also agreed not to create a shop committee at this stage as Cllr Smith is liaising with VOICES on our behalf.
2939.
To agree an offer for the proposed purchase of an extension to the Cemetery: At this point Cllr Lewis suggested that this is commercially sensitive and should be held in closed session at the end of the meeting.  The Chairman agreed.
2940.
To consider and agree the Emergency Plan as put forward by Cllr Homewood:  The Chairman informed the meeting that it might be possible that this Council could be included in ITAP Emergency Planning.  Capt. Jonathan Slegg wants to try it with several parishes in the Ashford Borough.  Cllr Homewood reported that she is updating the template which the Council agreed to work on. The Chairman suggested that the cascading for phoning people be tried in September and a meeting could be arranged in October for the volunteers.  Cllr Homewood asked how to get identity badges.  The chairman asked for numbers for the September meeting and perhaps ABC could help. 
2941.
To consider the result of the working party with the PCC report deferred from last meeting:  The Clerk reported that this still has yet to happen.  It would appear that a faculty is needed to have a garden in the churchyard with a cost of £220 to the PCC.  The Rector is waiting a response from the Diocese.  A suggestion was made that perhaps the garden could be placed at the bottom of the Cemetery but after a short discussion it was agreed that the Churchyard would be a more appropriate place.
2942.
To consider a request from the Men's section of our branch of the Royal British Legion for the chairman to lay a wreath on behalf of the Parish at a commemorative service to be
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held at the War Memorial at 11am on Monday 4th August and to purchase a wreath: Agreed and to ask for an invoice. 
2943.
To consider a request from the Men's section of our branch of the Royal British Legion to light candles at the War Memorial for a vigil at 11pm on 4th August:  Agreed as long as the candles were removed at the end of the hour.  
2944.  Village envelope update:  The Chairman reported that Martin Vink, ABC has confirmed that the village does have an envelope.
2945.   Correspondence:


For noting:

a)  Email from ABC with regard to the Lights Out Campaign


b)  Wildlife Heritage Foundation – Poster made available at the Parish Desk


c)  Brighter Futures – Falls Prevention classes – Posters put in Notice Boards


d)  Letter from Mrs Stanbridge re state of Cemetery – reply sent


e)  KCC – The Definitive Map and Statement of Public Rights of Way County of Kent – Relevant


 Date 31st May 2013


f)  Rural Housing Policy Review Questionnaire – Completed by Cllr Lewis with thanks.

Previously circulated:

g)  Oast to Coast – Summer edition


Forwarded by E-mail:  


h)  KALC – NALC's response to the Secretary of State's comments on NALC & media relations


i)  ABC – Letter from Gerry Clarkson – ABC's Annual Report 2013-14     j)  Rural Kent – Achievements & Aspirations     k)  Southern Water – Lower bills update plan 2015-2020


l)  KALC – Cllrs. Conference 19th July 2014.     m)  Rural News 138

2946.   Working Party Reports:


a) Finance:  Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement.  Agreed.  

b) Planning: 


    Decisions received:  None    

c)  Highways  - Nothing to report

d)  Footpaths – Nothing to report

e)  Open Spaces – The Caretaker has reported that the children are moving the litter bin around on Coronation Field to use as a goal post.  He recommends that the bin is fixed to the ground or a goal is set up.  He has spoken with the children who would like a similar sized goal opposite the kick wall posts and have agreed to tidy up after themselves.  After a short discussion it was agreed that a goal would be better.  The Caretaker will be asked to price it up and if reasonable to go ahead with formal acceptance at the September meeting.  He also reported that the Coronation Field plaque has been broken but is not sure whether it is vandalism or clipped by the gang mower.  He has removed it and made the spikes safe.  He will have it repaired and cemented back in place.  He also mentioned fly tipping.  Someone has been leaving bags of household rubbish by the red salt bin at the bottom of Forge Meads and by the gate to the play area as well as by the Bus Shelter which has been an ongoing problem for some time.  He wondered whether an article could be placed in the next issue of the Outlook. 


f)   Cemetery & Churchyard – Nothing to report
2947.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised.
2948.
Date of the next full Meeting of the Parish Council:  9th September 2014 at 7.30pm
2949.
Items for information: 


a)  Cllr Smith informed the meeting that maps were available through the OS Website which were better than google maps for our website.


b)  Cllr Venning asked how funding was going for the proposed cinema – Grants are being applied for.
At this point the public were excluded and agenda item 7 was discussed in closed session.

The meeting closed at 21.30hrs
